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Prague, 7th September 1883
My dear Mr. Sander,

In my last letter I sent you an account of the cheques which I have paid in the last two years.

Today I am sending you the same again, but I am adding what I have paid for the orchid paintings, £25 and you have granted me 5% of the moneys received which amounted to £725 - @ 5% = 725 marks. Please see my account below:

My credit
14,587 marks

Your credit
14,500 marks

which leaves me with

87 marks, in other words, we are nearly even. 

I have received from Baron Hruby up to June 1882 £60.18.9 and later £125, therefore a total of £185.18.9. But we shall have to credit the 2 Cypr. fairrieanum, amounting to £37.16. He wrote to me yesterday that at the next opportunity he will give me 500 guilders. I shall write to you when I have received the money.

I did not believe what tidy sums had accumulated in such a short time.

I enclose two descriptions of the Vanda; you can do with it as you please. 

Today Baron Hruby sent me a flower of Cattleya gaskelliana, which is 7 ½ inches in diameter. It is s form of mossiae, which has veins in the labellum and flowers in autumn, therefore very interesting regarding the labellum and time of flowering. He also sent a Laelia elegans with a very dark lip. He has a plant of C. percivilliana with 4 inflorescences. He will have 100 Cattleyas in flower this autumn.
You can make a small consignment for Baron Hruby, preferably Oncidium bicolor, he is still dreaming of Masdevallia rosea, but this must not exceed £5 or £6. You have not sent the Laelia purpurata yet, did you forget ?

I hope you have no people in Sumatra or Java. You have read about the catastrophe where 100,000 people perished. Is Eduard still there ? must send someone soon, don’t forget the Congo.

Yours faithfully


B. Roezl
Translated by: Maren Talbot
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